
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20 January 2012 
            
Newsletter No 17 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 23 January 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

   Zane James   Nursery 
For building a 3D model of a 

caravan and naming some of the 
3D shapes he used. 

   Tijani Walsh  RW 
For matching the letters to the 

pictures independently. 

Rhiannan Conniff  RG 
For excellent writing. 

Maddison Campbell-Swords  1H 
For working hard throughout the 
week to write a re-count of our 

Science experiment. 

Emran Rashid Kabir   1/2L 
For making a great improvement in 

everything he does. 

Manasseh Fuller-Broomes   
2S 

For making a fantastic effort to 
improve his reading. 

 Kulvinder Bhakad  3L 
For creating a brilliant fact file in 

Science. 

Nubia Shayaam-Smith   3/4MW 
For working hard to become more 

confident at telling the time. 

Analice Campbell-Brown   4W 
For writing a fantastic ‘Horrid 

Henry’ story, knowing where to 
add speech marks. 

         Malachi Holmes-Burrell  5B 
For reading with excellent 

expression, enthusiasm and 
understanding. 

    Ramone Capelin  5/6S 
For excellent Literacy work. 

 Shenaz Campbell   6SH 
For an excellent Literacy book 

with a wealth of work. 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 5B 
Spick and Span 3/4MW 
Attendance RW 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 2S   Runners up - 3L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 23 January 2012. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
     Tamoya Beckford    RG 
For comforting a child who 

was upset. 

  Ajeet Dhaliwal    3/4MW 
For picking up coats in the 

cloakroom without being asked. 



 
Match Report - Mr Broadfield 
Last Thursday the school Football team played a match against Wilkes Green School. The team, 
captained by Ethan Morris, started the game well and took a well deserved lead just before half time. 
In the second half St Mary’s turned on the style and scored four more goals in the second half. The 
match finished 5-2 to St Mary’s. Ethan Morris and Damion Courts scored two goals each and Oyinde 
Bascome scored one. Goal keeper Kymarni Noel had an excellent game and made numerous fine 
saves but Man of the Match went to Damion who scored two goals on his debut. Well done to all the 
boys who took part. They all contributed significantly to the victory and played the game in the right 
spirit. 
 
I.C.T. Homework - Miss Woodley 
All children have now been allocated personal login details for Education City.  This website is used 
within school to support our curriculum.  Your child is now able to access this website at home using 
their personal login details.  Each week your child’s class teacher will set an activity for homework.  
Please support your child to do this. 
 
Attendance 
We continue to monitor our attendance and punctuality at St Mary’s.  Some parents may get a letter 
as a result of this.  A number of children are still arriving late for school.  Could you please ensure 
that your child/children arrive at school by 8:55am. 
If your child is going to be absent from school then you will need to inform the school of the reason, 
either by phone or letter. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 10 February 2012 
and return to school on 

Monday 20 February 2012 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


